NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

November
The Network Data Support Working Group has met once since the last ROS meeting. 
Chair and Vice Chair for 2009 was discussed. The group is nominating Ebby John of CenterPoint for Chair and James Jacoby if AEP for Vice Chair.
A review discussion occurred on the Telemetry and SE Standards and based on the lack of statics it was determined that there was no reason to revised the existing documents. 
A question was asked how ERCOT plans on managing the reporting of RTU or telemetry outages. ERCOT needs to develop a written procedure for this.
Peoples Certificate for access to the Nodal secured web site has expired and there company’s USA will need to issue new credentials for access. Curtis Crews will help anybody who might be having difficulties.
For problems with access the current ERCOT MOTE system also contact Curtis..
The CIM scheme has been frozen at version 1.21 and it has been sent out to members of NDSWG.
As ERCOT gets closer to the SEM date a request was made for ERCOT to host a 2 day refresher course on using NMMS.
The NDSWG was asked to review the proposed changes to the ICCP Handbook. This review will be done using email and David Bogen will present consolidated position to the ROS. To date no written comments have been received by NDSWG Chair.

The next NDSWG meeting will be November 18 at Taylor.






